
                 
---------------------Serving the people of the Yamhill Fire Protection District since 1896--------------------- 

 

Fire Chief Report 

August 8, 2022 

 

1. District ran a total of 52 calls for the month of July 2022. See attached report. 

 

2. Projects currently 

a. We have finalized the build for the new Brush Rig. – Fouts is just waiting on 

Ford for the Chassis. Ford still has not released a build date. I have talked with 

them again about options. We can try and find a chassis and purchase it direct 

and get it to them, in which they would credit the district $50,000. Vancouver 

Washington just did this, and they ended up paying $28,000 more for the 

chassis. Current pricing is anywhere from $67,000 to $75,000 if you find one 

that meets the requirements. I would recommend that we wait. 

 

3. Grants 

a.    Safer Act – looking at submitting in 2023 

b. The AFG application has been submitted for 10 sets of Turnouts and 23 

pagers. Just waiting. – Received and email last week to verify 3 questions. 

Now just waiting. 

c. Murray Paolo is finishing up the Homeland Security Application for Phase 

4 of the District Radio Project. – We have placed the order for the Radios 

that we were awarded in the Phase 3 Project. We have received the 

reimbursement. We are looking at September before we might see them. 

We did submit Phase 4 of this project and the committee has reviewed 

everything, just waiting to see if we were awarded. If awarded it would 

complete the Tri-Band Mobile Radio update project for the district. 

d. Will be resubmitting the DEQ Grant for a New Brush Rig. Grant is due in 

June with an award notice in August and funding in November. I have 

resubmitted the DEQ Grant. The updated quote is $215,000 to $250,000. 

g. The Seasonal grant, we received the funds this last week. We currently 

have folks signing up for shifts. 

 

4. Continue to work on the setup of the new ESO Reporting software. We started doing 

all Medical and Incident reports on the new software as of January 1, 2022. Currently 

working on the Inventory and equipment checks piece, along with the Asset 

Management. Work in progress! 

 

5. Engine 42 is in Yakima having the pump repaired. They are finishing up some minor 

things while they had it, and it should be done shortly, maybe as early as next week. 

The current repairs as to date is $8,984.38.  

 

6. Currently working on rough drafts for the 2023-2024 and 2024-2025 Budgets and 

trying to find options for additional funding 
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      7.         My hours for the month of July 

District Work                  180.75 hours 

Calls          40.25 hours. 

Drills                        6 hours 

Class                    0 hours 

Other                                28.75 hours 

                  Total                    255.75 hours 

 


